RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 a Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Highway Police Officer Alex Janoski; Highway Police Officer Pat Lacey, Highway Police Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALLROOM, WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Speeding and Pedestrian safety concerns near the area of Villanova University

Letter to Ms. Kris Hays from Superintendent Flanagan is attached to these minutes for reference.

2. Penn Medicine Parking complaints

Penn Medicine Parking lot is a private lot. This matter has been turned over to Kevin Kochanski, Director of Community Development for evaluation. Kevin Kochanski, Chief Joe Maguire of Radnor Fire Company, Sgt. Mark Stiansen, did a site visit to the Penn Medicine parking lot to look at the No Parking Signs, and advise of proper signage in order to be enforced by Radnor Police.

3. Ernie Sims of the 300 block Orchard Way requests "No Parking" on one side of the street

Mr. Sims was not present at this meeting. A five (5) year crash history was conducted. There was a report of one (1) accident not related to parking. Staff Traffic Committee states this does not meet criteria for the sign. Highway Patrol Officer Alex Janoski will contact Mr. Sims and advise him of the Petition process.

4. Mike Noone requests speed humps on the 300 Block of Midland Avenue

Traffic counter was placed on Midland Avenue. Eighty-five percent (85%) 26mph, ADT = 797 per day. This does not meet the criteria for speed humps. Mr. Sims was referred to speak with his Commissioner on this matter.

5. Bryon Hedges requests either stops signs on both sides of the road or a "Stop Ahead" warning sign at the intersection of County Line Road at Gulph Creek Road

Mr. Hedges was not present at this meeting. There has been one (1) complaint on this matter. Field Leader Bill Cassidy will take a look at the site. We have a "Stop Ahead" sign already placed at this location. Staff Traffic Committee will put this on the enforcement list. It will be visited in the spring to check for overgrowth blocking the stop signs and stop sign ahead signs.

Discussion:

Toni Bailey and Jane Galli request one side parking on the 100 Block Barcladen Road. This matter will be referred to Highway Patrol Unit to assess the matter.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

December 2018 Staff Traffic Status Report

Project Name	Project Information	Status Update
Radnor Fire Company requests evaluation of traffic and parking on South Wayne Avenue	 12/20/2017 Radnor Fire Company is interested in: Pursuing parking elimination along S. Wayne Avenue Revising the intersection to reflect the most recent signed signal permit plan Emergency pre-emption at the Fire Station on S. Wayne Avenue. Concerns with parking in front of New Wayne Pizza 	This item will be a budget request for 2019
County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)	Staff Traffic Committee & Lower Merion Township discussions to expand study area to County Line Road corridor study	The report can be found online on our website (radnor.org) under the Engineering department. A meeting is scheduled on Tuesday, January 29, 2019 at 7pm at the Ludington Library.
King of Prussia Bridge	Strike issues	Commissioner Nagle invited to Delaware County meeting regarding Bridge Strike
		 Superintendent Flanagan sent Letters to Garmin, Apple, Google
		 Letter was sent to Richard Anderson (Amtrak), Edward McBride (PECO), and Kenneth McClain (PennDot), see attached letters and pictures
Sproul Road and Conestoga Road Left turn signal improvements	RT 2017 Engineering Line Item Budget: \$300,000 to evaluate, design and construct signal improvements to include intersection left turn lanes	Contract awarded. Construction anticipated to be completed mid February 2019

Radnor Township Police Staff Traffic Monthly Status Report

N. Wayne Ave/Poplar Ave/West Avenue Pedestrian Improvement Signal project	DCED MTF grant awarded; construct signal and Funding requested in 2019 capital budget pedestrian improvements at intersection	Funding requested in 2019 capital budget
King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements	Submit joint application for DCED MTF grant with Cabrini Funding requested in 2019 capital budget & Eastern for left turn lanes on King of Prussia Road at Eagle Road/Pine Tree Rd	Funding requested in 2019 capital budget
Morris Road and Clover Lane	Speed bars and speed limit signs to be placed at this location location	All recommended speed bars and speed limit signs have been completed and installed.
Welwyn Lane and West Wayne Avenue	3 way stop sign at Welwyn and West Wayne Avenue to Stop sign and stop light have been installed at be placed	Stop sign and stop light have been installed at this location



Christopher B. Flanagan Superintendent of Police

RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852 Shawn C. Dietrich Lieutenant

Joseph W. Pinto Lieutenant

November 16, 2018

Ms. Kris Hays 15 Lowrys Lane Bryn Mawr, PA 19010

Dear Ms. Hays,

I am in receipt of your letter dated November 11, 2018 referring to speeding concerns and pedestrian safety issues near the area of Villanova University and East Lancaster Avenue.

In reference to the very tragic fatal accident that you referenced, this matter is still an open police investigation with our Department and the details are not released to the public for any ongoing investigation. The community as a whole while grieving the loss of one of our own residents, have made many assumptions without related details to the accident. The Radnor Township Police Department and my office are happy to meet with you and review, in person, the accident and I will share any information I am permitted to without compromising the ongoing investigation of this matter. In reference to speed enforcement on Lancaster Avenue, we have the primary jurisdiction of Lancaster Avenue and surrounding streets in Radnor Township. Our Radnor Township Police Highway Patrol Unit performs frequent speed enforcement on Lancaster Avenue. Should you wish to review the statistics, we can arrange to set up a meeting for your review and to discuss safety issues and other related items with the Radnor Township Police Department.

Please note your letter will be placed on file and your concerns for possible speeding and pedestrian safety will also be placed on the agenda at our next Staff Traffic Committee Meeting held on December 19, 2018. You and your neighbors may attend the staff meeting at 10:00 am.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Christopher B. Flanagan Superintendent of Police

cc: Robert Zienkowski, Township Manager Sean Farhy, Radnor Township Ward 7 Commissioner Peter Donohue, President of Villanova University

Chris Kovolski Laura Wagoner Anthony Busa